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Newsletter  ─  July & August 2019 

 

Saying goodbye to us 
Fransa van Staden, who has been our Bible Tannie for the past 12 years, has decided to say goodbye to our 

school.  Fransa has been teaching our kids about the Lord for many years.  She also started giving Sunday 

School lessons in the Community Hall in Mooi Uitsig.  Fransa was, and always will be, part of our school 

family.  She was not only here for our children, but also for our teachers.  We all go through difficult times and 

she, and Claudia (who will continue with the teaching), always prayed for us and gave us big hugs and support.  

Fransa is joining her husband now, bringing the Good News to their Church.  Fransa, your spot in the 

classroom will be empty, but our hearts will always be filled with your love.  Thank you so much for all the 

years of support, love and prayers. 

 

 
RECYCLING AND CLEAN-UP VOLUNTEERS 
Olivia, Karool and friends visited our school.  They started the Morsbag Project producing material bags to 

replace plastic bags.  They showed the kids a video about litter and also told them how plastic is affecting our 

planet. 

 

Fact : Globally, every minute, over 1 million plastic bags are used and discarded 
Gut-wrenching Fact : Marine wildlife mistakes plastic bags for jellyfish, ingests them, and dies 
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Frustrating Fact : It’s taking too long for supermarkets and politicians to sort it out.  Plastic 
bags are still blowing in the wind and choking the whales 

Happy Fact : Making Morsbags will help immediately 
 
Plastic bags in water are serial killers.  The dolphin, whale, turtle or bird dies by suffocation, or 
starvation, and decomposes around the bag.  The bag floats off, ready for its next “victim”.  Nobody 
knows how long these treacherous bags take to bio-degrade.  Humans have only been using them 
for 40 years but they are already covering the planet.  Plastic bags photo-degrade (breaking down 
into smaller, and smaller, toxic pieces) and the pieces infiltrate every part of the food chain, for 
marine wildlife and humans. 
 
Each child received a Morsbag to take home to their parents and, at the next Parent Meeting, each parent 

received another one.  They will also receive two more in the future.  The children are also starting to fill up 

2 Litre bottles with plastic.  They are very excited to participate in the competition that Sandra set up  …..  the 

child that fills the most bottles each month, will be taken out for a burger and a milkshake!  The Community is 

already looking much cleaner since the competition started!  Thank you, Olivia and Karool, for this initiative 

and for all the work involved in making the bags  ─  we appreciate it so much! 

 

  
DR VISSER (DENTIST), AND HIS WIFE, VISITED THE SCHOOL 
Once again, Dr. Visser visited our school and spoke to the children about the importance of healthy food and 

drink, but also how to keep their teeth healthy.  Each child received a toothbrush and some toothpaste.  Thank 

you, Doctor, for always remembering our school! 

 
 

STARTING A FOOD KITCHEN 



A Feeding Scheme, which was started a month ago, supplies a meal on weekends for the hungry children of 

Mooi Uitsig.  We have heard that, over weekends, the kids go from house to house asking for food.  Here is 

Louise, our Cook, and Genevieve, our Assistant, giving up their time on weekends to come in to the school, 

prepare the food and give it to the children.  We feed kids up to 13 years old at this stage.  Thank you to Louise 

and Genevieve , you make a huge difference! 

 

 
SENIOR CLASSWORK 

Learning about patterns Learning how to measure 
 

  
Learning about numbers Using shapes to make a picture 
 

  
 



Complete the other half of the picture 
 

  
 

WHAT MUST I DO TO SEE WHICH SIDE IS THE HEAVIEST AND WHICH SIDE IS THE 

LIGHTEST? 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

I have 1 sweet on one side and 3 sweets on 

the other side  …..  what must I do so that 

both sides are equal? 



THIS IS HOW I LEARN TO ADD COUNTING 
 

  
 

 

SENIOR CLASS STORYTIME 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

DRAW THE PART OF THE STORY YOU LIKED MOST 
 

 
  

 

Throw the dice and, when it lands on a "B", for example, you must give me a word that starts with 

a "B".  If you are right, you get a tick  .....  see who wins! 



 Draw things that start with the letter "E" Learning about under, on top, next to and on 
 

                
   

The Letter "G" Story  :  The Three Deer.  Draw the part you liked most 
 

 

 

JUNIOR CLASS WORK 
 

Theme  –  Transport 
 

  
 

Theme  –  Occupations  :  Kids making a nurse 
 



  
 

FIRE BRIGADE AMBULANCE 
 

  
 

LOOK AT ME 
 

 
 

 

 

I am Yusuf   ─  4 years 

old and I built a 56-piece 

puzzle!  WOW!! 



LEARNING TO SORT LEARNING ABOUT PATTERNS 
 

 
 

LEARNING NUMBERS 
 

 
 

THIS IS WINTER 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 



BIRTHDAYS 

 

GIA  turned 4 ADELANE  turned 6 
 

          
 

 

 

WISH LIST 
 

 Any enamel or acrylic paints for the school’s maintenance 

 Food donations for the soup kitchen for children over the 

weekends 

 Any cookie / sweet tins 

 

R50 DONATION PER MONTH 
 

A few years back, we asked our friends for a R50 donation per month to help our school and 

children.  It started off well but, due to all the crime in our area, many donors decided not to 

contribute any more.  This is having a bad effect on the financial situation of our school.  At 

this stage, we only have 11 people contributing.  Please, may I ask all of our friends who feel 

that our school is making a difference, to please help us by contributing towards the resultant 

shortfall that we are experiencing at the moment. 

 

Our banking details are at the bottom of the letter.  Thank you so much, in advance, to all of 

you who decide to assist us. 

 

NOTE TO ALL DONORS 
 

At the end of the Financial Year, you will be provided with an Income Tax Certificate, in terms 

of Section 18A of the Income Tax Act.  The amount reflected on this Certificate may be 

deducted from your Gross Taxable Income. 

 



CASH DONATIONS 

 
 INGLE 

 JACK BEIGHTON 

 LOTETTE LUCKETT 

 NA GREEN 

 MERVYN BLYTH 

 JA RUSSELL 

 HEATHER & ROB GRANT 

 GRAHAM CHARNOCK 

 LAMPIES CORNELIUS 

 W.I.N.G.S. 

 SANDRA TALJAARD 

 DIARMUID & JENNY BAIGRIE 

 DAVID & RACHEL FOWKES 

 AFRICAN KOMBI TOURS 

 BB GLASS 

 SUSAN GRAY 

 CHRIS & JUDY NEW 

 FATHER IVAN & MAUREEN SMITH 

 STEMRAY WEATFIELD FOUNDATION 

 NANCY & ANDREW PARKER (U.K.) 
 

 
ALSO, A BIG THANK YOU TO ALL DONORS WHO DONATED VARIOUS ITEMS TO OUR 
CHARITY SHOP IN THE VILLAGE CENTRE, BETTY’S BAY, OR TO THE SCHOOL 

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you so much 
Zaan and kids 
 
 
 

DONATIONS CAN BE MADE TO  : 

PIKKEWYNTJIES PRE-SCHOOL 

BANKING DETAILS : FIRST NATIONAL BANK, CHEQUE ACCOUNT, BRANCH  :  200412, 

ACCOUNT NO : 62147034988 

SWIFT CODE : FIRNZAJJ 
 

Pikkewyntjies  under the auspices of the Kleinmond Child Welfare, which, in turn, is a branch of C.W.S.A. 

Registered as a Non-Profit Organization 

(Act 71 of 1997)  003-390 NPO ,  FR 08 000 83 000 
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